
 
 
 

  

 
AMP Transmission, LLC • 1111 Schrock Road, Suite 100 • Columbus, Ohio 43229 • Tel. 614.540.1111      

April 30, 2025 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE ABOUT YOUR PROPERTY   

«Owner_Name» 

«Owner_Street» 

«Owner_City», «Owner_State» «Owner_Zip» 

RE:  Pioneer Second Source Reinforcement Route Announcement  

Dear Neighbor, 

You are receiving this letter because you own property or live in the area where AMP Transmission, LLC (AMPT) 

plans to continue upgrading the local power grid near the Village of Pioneer. We’re writing to inform you about 

the Pioneer Second Source Reinforcement Project. 

The Pioneer Second Source Reinforcement Project will provide a secondary source of power to the Village of 

Pioneer. The project involves construction of a new 69-kilovolt (kV) transmission line (approximately three miles 

in length) between the new Kexon Substation and the existing AMPT transmission interconnection with ATSI 

located along U.S. Highway 20. AMPT will also build an approximately one-mile long 69-kV transmission line 

located south of Holiday City, between an existing AMPT 69-kV transmission line and ATSI’s Snyder Substation 

near U.S. Highway 20A.  

The location and alignment of the routes for the new 69-kV transmission lines are identified on the enclosed 

map and can be accessed online: amppartners.org/pioneer2project.  

The project will strengthen electrical reliability to the Village of Pioneer and further improve the resiliency, 

redundancy and operational flexibility of the regional electric power system.  

The next steps for the project include: 

• Right of way survey permission and easement negotiations led by Emerald Energy & Exploration Land 

Company 

• Property surveys (e.g., natural resources, cultural resources, property boundary survey) 

o May include staking to mark the project area, crews walking the area conducting shovel tests to 

identify historic or archaeological artifacts, and the collection of information about the habitats 

and physical attributes of the project area. 

• Engineering design 

• Permitting 

If you are the owner of an affected parcel or parcels along the proposed routes for these new transmission 

corridors, a right of way agent from Emerald Energy & Exploration Land Company, a real estate consultant firm 

retained on behalf of AMPT, will contact you at a later date to further discuss the project.  

More details can be viewed at the project website: www.amppartners.org/pioneer2project. If you have 

questions or concerns about the project, please contact our real estate team via email at 

PioneerAMPT@e3co.land, or by phone at 304.760.8901. 

Sincerely, 

 

Scott Kiesewetter 

Sr. Vice President Transmission Operations 

AMP Transmission, LLC 

AMPT@amppartners.org   


